REPORT TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES

9TH JUNE 2003

CORPORATE SERVICES PROVISIONAL OUTTURN 2002/03

1.
Significant progress has been made this year towards the earlier closure of the Council’s financial accounts for 2002/03.  In line with the closure timetable the provisional revenue outturn positions for each directorate have now been prepared.

2.
The provisional outturn position compared to the budget for Corporate Services and the main reasons for variations is shown below:

Service
Budget

2002/03
Provisional Outturn

2002/03
Variance
Main Variances

Finance
1,367
1,351
-
16
Casual Variances



Law & Admin
589
582
-
  7
Casual Vacancies



Salford Advance
694
654
-
40
Additional Dissemination Grant

Vacancies within Training Section



Customer Services
2,510
2,507
-
  3


IT Net
- 504
- 481

23
Additional cost of computer equipment/ software



Misc Finance (exc VERS)
942
966

24
Additional bank charges



Broadband (if lease obtained for £317k expenditure)
310
308
-
  2



5,908
5,887
-
21


3.
It should be noted that the accounts for 2002/03 have not yet been closed.  Whilst service revenue accounts are substantially complete, the exercise to finalise balance sheet reconciliations, consolidate accounts and produce the statement of accounts is still being undertaken.  This could result in some amendment of the above figures.

4.
The above variance represents only 0.35% of the budget for the year.  Effective budget monitoring during the year has helped to achieve this satisfactory financial position.

5.
It is expected that the final outturn will be reported around mid-July and that the statement of accounts will be completed by the end of July 2003.

Geoff Topping

Assistant Director of Corporate Services (Accountancy & Exchequer)
5th June 2003

